Enquiry Detail: From: Derek Newcombe
Sent: Thu 07/04/2022 08:33
To: cc counter email
Subject: DES-CU-01445-2022

Ms. Sharon Conroy 
Senior Executive Officer
South Dublin County Council 
County Hall 
Tallaght
Dublin 24

PLEASE QUOTE REF NUMBER ON ALL CORRESPONDENCE. 
Our Ref: DES-CU-01445-2022
Ref: M 74344

Dear Ms. Conroy,

I refer to your correspondence to the Minister for Education, Ms. Norma Foley TD, regarding St. Ronan´s National School, Deansrath, Clondalkin, Dublin 22.
I wish to advise that the Department has no current record of receiving an application for additional accommodation from the school in question. Officials have been in touch with the school and supplied the relevant forms in February 2022.
It is open to the school authority to make an application for additional accommodation through the ´Additional School Accommodation scheme (ASA)´, details of which are available at www.gov.ie. I also wish to advise that since mid-2018 all schools approved for additional accommodation under the Department´s Additional School Accommodation Scheme are also having necessary prefabs replaced as part of their additional accommodation project.

Yours sincerely,


Derek Newcombe
Private Secretary 

